## **OPAL MYRICK REMOTE LEARNING OPTION**

## **Dear Parents:**

Remote instruction is available for any student in grades K-4 with health and safety concerns, elevated health risks, a family member with elevated health risks or for any other personal reasons. Learning programs may vary depending on grade level and may occur both synchronously and asynchronously.

- Packets will be available for pick up outside of our lobby doors each Friday. They will be clearly labeled with each student's name. Packets will include materials, strategies, websites, etc.
- Elementary teachers will set clear expectations and guidelines for when they can offer support and/or instruction to students and families as they work remotely.
- These remote learning programs will be fully graded and count toward grade progression.
- Students are expected to follow all school rules such as dress codes, respectful behavior, and appropriate student engagement.
- Students who elect to participate in this remote instruction program to begin the 2020-21 school year must remain in the program for at least 8 weeks.
- Opal Myrick students will have the opportunity to change learning platforms (ex: inperson learning to remote and/or vice versa) only once per trimester (beginning trimester 2). Any other moves may be permitted at the discretion of the Administration.
- Assigned instructional staff will also coordinate to ensure programs such as Special Education, 504, RTI, or ELL programs are provided to students remotely as needed.
- A school issued device may be issued if deemed needed for any particular remote program.

In order for our teachers to plan for instruction, students who elect to continue to participate in this remote instruction program during the 2020-21 School year will be asked to remain in the program for at least the end of the first trimester. If you are interested in this option for your child, please contact Kim Lyons at 746-3511 no later than Friday, September 25, 2020.

hanl		

Justin Page Principal